College of Biological Sciences

Minutes of the Educational Policy Committee Meeting

December 11, 2002  
Present:  Janet Schottel, chair; Stu Goldstein, Summer Silvieus, Jean Underwood, Dick Poppele, Leslie Schiff, Jane Phillips, Anja Brunet, John Anderson, Pete Snustad, Anne Pusey, Kathy Ball

The revised minutes of both the November 20 and 27 meetings were approved. 

Old business

a.  New course proposal:  Telemetry/Animal Behavior at Itasca--for action.  Kathy Ball reported that she had contacted Dave Biesboer about the suggested changes including adding a General Biology prerequisite, the type of students served and EEB as the  suggested course designator.  Anne Pusey reported that the course had not yet been through the EEB Curriculum Committee but she would have it discussed later today.  The EPC voted unanimously to approve the course pending approval of EEB.

b.  Proposal for course modification, Quaternary Vegetation History and Climate--for action.  Anne noted that the course description was too long, but John Anderson replied that he would edit it to acceptable length.  Members suggested that “students served read:  “graduate/professional students; undergraduate majors”.  John noted that

since the modification involves combining two courses, he will inactivate EEB 5008.  Members agreed that the increase in credits from 2 to 3 was justified and approved the change unanimously. 

c.  Other old business.  Members decided that Dean Elde should be asked to join the committee once each semester or more frequently if specific issues arise.  Kathy was asked to send the spring meeting schedule to him with a general invitation to attend at his convenience.

New business

a.  Faculty as student mentors.  Anne asked if mentors have access to student’s records.  John replied that students have Portfolios that contain information that mentors may find helpful and students have the option of which items from their Portfolio they would be willing to share.  Janet Schottel stated that only students and authorized staff can access  a student’s APAS documents.  Anne stated that she would like to have more information about her mentees, but Janet wondered if that necessarily meant having access to transcripts.  John suggested that having transcripts would give the mentor a general idea of the student’s direction and how he/she was sequencing classes.  Leslie Schiff suggested that students be asked to bring a copy of their transcript to the meeting with the mentor.  Janet added that she has her students use her computer to pull up copies of their transcripts.  John added that the University is responsible for complying with the rules of FERPA (Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act) that deals with confidentiality of information.  Leslie stated that she regularly gets lists of Microbiology majors, but would also like lists, including e-mail addresses, of the Biology majors that are assigned to Micro.  Dick Poppele stated that he welcomes dealing with Neuroscience majors but is not so interested in Biology majors.  Both Janet Schottel and Pete Snustad stated that they get long lists of Biology majors who have been assigned to Biochemistry and Plant Biology respectively.  Anne added that she gets lists of both EEB and Biology majors.  Jean Underwood offered to look at way the lists are distributed and attempt to standardize that process.

Leslie mentioned that mentors change as students progress through their programs.  By the time a student is involved in Directed Research, that mentor will supplant anyone previously assigned.  She added that she asks students who they think is their mentor and if they don’t have one, she will make the assignment.  Stu Goldstein noted that he doesn’t get updates on his students so he isn’t aware of changes that might occur.  Leslie stated that as DUGS she gets the lists since she is mentor of record and distributes them to appropriate faculty.  Pete noted that Leah Clark sent him updates each semester and at graduation for students advised by Plant Biology faculty.  Leslie stated that she regularly gets telephone calls from students who say that Student Services has suggested that she needs to see them.  Janet stated that 250 students are currently assigned to BMBB faculty.  Leslie got midterm alerts for all of the students assigned to Micro.  Stu stated that the lists aren’t very reliable.  He got ten notices of graduation but they were not students on his list.  Also 20-30 of his students actually graduated but he got no information about them.  Students may change major or otherwise become inactive.  John stated that some students simply don’t attempt to make contact with faculty perhaps because they are self-directed and don’t feel the need to talk to anyone.  Anne mentioned that it would be nice if mentors had some idea of students’ interests before they are funneled to specific faculty.  Pete stated that Plant Biology uses a mentoring committee of five faculty and they see students from all majors.  Stu stated that one way to determine interest is to find out if students are working in someone’s lab.  Clearly the more exchange there is between a student and mentor, the better.

Announcements

1.  Jean Underwood stated that there are 25 applicants for the advising position in Student Services and they hope to have hired someone by February 1.

2.  John stated the title of the summer freshman orientation seminar has been changed to The Nature of Life:  Introducing Freshmen to the Biological Sciences.  He has submitted a grant application for the funding fee for transportation, food and lodging.  A marketing brochure is being produced and should be ready for distribution in mid-January.  A report will be made at the All-College Meeting.

3.  John mentioned that he had received a report on the midterm alerts from Craig Swan.  Apparently the alerts are stimulating students to seek help with their academic problems.  Jane Phillips suggested that it would be interesting to query these students next year to see if their study habits have improved.

4.  John stated that Biol 3051, the Biology of Cancer, has been inactivated since it is no longer being taught.

The meeting adjourned at noon. 
Submitted by Kathy Ball

